MINUTES

BOARD FOR PROFESSIONAL ENGINEERS

Date:


January 10, 2013
Place:


2nd Floor Conference Room                                




500 North Calvert Street  




Baltimore, Maryland 21202

Present

Steven A. Arndt. Ph.D., P.E., Vice Chairman
                                    Pastor Farinas, P.E., Secretary




Sallye E. Perrin, P.E.



David G. Mongan, P.E.




Karl Rickert, P.E.



       
Sandra J. Murphy

Others Present:
Michael Vorgetts, Deputy Commissioner




Pamela J. Edwards, Executive Director




Michael Miller, Assistant Executive Director




Milena Trust, AAG, Counsel to the Board




Ruby L. Courtney, Administrative Secretary




Janet Morgan

Absent:     

H. C. Harclerode, P.E., Chairman



Rosalind Yee                
CALL TO ORDER


Vice Chairman Arndt called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.

ACTION ON MINUTES


Motion (I) was made by Mr. Mongan, seconded by Ms. Perrin, and unanimously carried by the Board to approve the minutes of the December 13, 2012 meeting as submitted. 
APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR RECIPROCITY


Motion (II) was made by Mr. Farinas, seconded by Ms. Perrin, and unanimously carried to approve 27 applications for reciprocity as follows:


Guenever Aldrich

42844

Todd J. Hartleben

43239

Lance A. Ball


43234

Steven M. Horridge

43240

Bharat Bhargava

42717

Karen M. Jenkins

43241

Linda E. Craugh

43235

Mark D. Jones


43242

William R. Debesis

43236

Jahangir J.  Kabir

42779

Robert L. Dodson, III

43218

Lawrence Michael Magura
43070

Anthony J. Galterio

43237

William D. Marriott

43243


Mikel E. Goldblatt

43238

James R. Nelson

43210
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APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR RECIPROCITY (Cont'd)


Robert Jack Palfi

42875

Donald E. Spencer

43247

Christopher Patackis

42870

Paul G. Virgilio

43248

Eileen M. Pauletta

43244

Daniel T. Waldrop

43249

John F. Pizzi


43245

Suli Wang


43250


Lance D. Savant

43227

Kaichen Zhang

43251


Kevin B. Shannon

43246

EXECUTIVE SESSION I


Motion (III) was made by Mr. Mongan, seconded by Ms. Perrin, and unanimously carried to go into Executive Session at 9:58 a.m. at 500 North Calvert Street, 3rd Floor Conference Room, Baltimore, Maryland, 21202.  This session was permitted to be closed pursuant to State Government Article, Title 10-508(a)(7).  Upon completion of the session, the Board reconvened its public meeting at 10:13 a.m.

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT


Mr. Farinas reported on the status of complaints discussed by the Complaint Committee at its meeting on January 10, 2013.

            12-PE-08   Inactive.


12-PE-12   No Response to Consent Order. Send for pre-charge. 
            12-PE-13   Inactive.
 


13-PE-01   Inactive.

13-PE-06   Re-Open.

13-PE-07   Investigator's report being prepared.


13-PE-08   Further Investigation by Montgomery County.

12-PE 20   More information needed.

& 21

13-PE-10   Offer Consent Order and $600 fine.

Motion (IV) was made by Mr. Mongan, seconded by Ms. Perrin, and unanimously carried to accept the recommendations of the Complaint Committee.

CPC COMMITTEE REPORT


Motion (V) was made by Mr. Farinas, seconded by Mr. Mongan, and unanimously carried to approve the CPC Provider application of InfraMap Corp.  The Board is requesting how long the courses are and more information on the presenter from American Wick Drain, and a more detailed course outline and more information on the presenter from the Filtrix Corporation. 
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NEW BUSINESS
Appointment of New Board Member

The Board welcomed Mr. Karl J. Rickert, Structural Engineer to the Board.  He was appointed effective December 21, 2012 to a five year term.
Possible Revisions to Reinstatement Guidelines

Mr. Miller reported that 247 online applications for renewal had been flagged for audit as of January 10, 2013.  Out of the 247 online applications flagged, 13 have not complied as of January 10, 2013 which equates to a 95% compliance rate for the online renewals.  Mr. Miller reported that 19 out of 21 paper renewals were still pending which equates to a 90% non-compliance rate.

Mr. Miller stated that if a licensee is audited, he/she receives a notice of audit via e-mail and US mail and is given 30 days to respond.  If no response is received, a "follow up letter" is issued via US mail and certified mail which contains language explicitly outlining the penalties for non-compliance.  If no response is received within 15 days of the "follow up letter", the Board will send a "Notice of Intended Action" and draft  a Consent Order charging the licensee with failure to respond and failure to comply with CPC requirements.  If a licensee indicates that they have not acquired sufficient hours or there is a challenge regarding a course that was submitted, a letter is issued via regular and certified mail giving the licensee an additional 30 days to comply. 

The Board discussed the current audit procedures.  Vice-Chairman Arndt reminded the Board that the purpose of the audits is to ascertain compliance and to encourage compliance by sending a message to licensees.  
EXECUTIVE SESSION II

Motion (VI) was made by Mr. Mongan, seconded by Ms. Perrin, and unanimously carried to go into Executive Session at 11:10 a.m. at 500 North Calvert Street, 3rd Floor Conference Room, Baltimore, Maryland, 21202.  This session was permitted to be closed pursuant to State Government Article, Title 10-508(a)(7).  Upon completion of the session, the Board reconvened its public meeting at 11:28 a.m.

OPEN SESSION

After a lengthy discussion of the current audit procedures, the Board decided to maintain the current procedures and monitor the compliance rate to determine if the current procedures need to be adjusted.
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The Board also discussed setting fines for the continuing education requirement. Motion (VI) was made by Ms. Perrin, seconded by Mr. Farinas, and unanimously carried to set the fine at $1000 for non-compliance and $500 for failure to respond.

Vice-Chairman Arndt asked for a volunteer to work with Mr. Miller regarding the audit guidelines. Ms. Perrin eagerly volunteered. Mr. Farinas suggested that an article be in the newsletter posting compliance rates.
PE Exam Application for PE Taking Exam in Another Discipline


Mr. Mongan modified the existing application for the Principles and Practice of Engineering examination to eliminate some of the required information for Maryland licensed Professional Engineers who wish to take the exam in another discipline.  He asked Ms. Edwards to review the application after the meeting.

Software Engineering Requirements


Vice-Chairman Arndt developed general guidelines for the review of the Software Engineering examination applications and distributed them to all Board members for review. He stated that he will be using the Software Engineering exam specifications drafted by NCEES.  Vice-Chairman Arndt informed the Board that he would be reviewing the applications for the Software Engineering examination candidates.  He stated that he will only accept Engineering Accreditation Commission (EAC) ABET Software Engineering and Computer Engineering degrees for applicants applying under category (b) and that he will not accept Computer Science or similar degrees.  He also noted that the only experience he will accept is Software or Computer Engineering experience and for the evaluation of responsible charge for the purpose of evaluating category (d), he would use the Board's historical definitions of responsible charge.  Vice-Chairman Arndt also noted that evidence of software certifications, such as the Software Quality Engineer Certifications will not have any bearing on the evaluation of the qualifications of candidates.

Vice-Chairman Arndt asked the administrative staff to send an e-mail with a listing of the disciplines and the duties of Board members to the Board. 

OLD BUSINESS

Legislative Update 

Ms. Trust reported that the Firm Permit Bill will be introduced soon and that she expects the hearing to take place sometime this month.
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Final Action on Proposed Regulations

Motion (VIII) was made by Ms. Perrin, seconded by Mr. Farinas, and unanimously carried to adopt the Regulation regarding establishing a fee to be paid by individuals holding a "Retired License" to reactivate their license.
CORRESPONDENCE
E-Mail from Mukesh R. Joshi regarding the Exam Application Fee

The Board received an e-mail dated January 3, 2013 requesting that his $50 application fee for the Principles and Practice of Engineering examination be converted to the $50 application fee for reciprocity.  After he applied for the PE exam in Maryland, 
he was approved to sit for the exam in Florida and has since taken and passed the exam in Florida and wanted to apply for reciprocity in Maryland.  The Board re-affirmed the fact that the fee is non-refundable.  Ms. Courtney will draft a response.
E-Mail from Wajid Ali Khan regarding Reciprocity Application Fee

The Board received an e-mail dated January 3, 2013 from Wajid Ali Khan regarding a refund of the $50 reciprocity application fee.  He stated that since the Board did not accept his application for reciprocity, he felt it was unprofessional to charge him an application fee.  The Board affirmed that the application fee is non-refundable.  Ms. Courtney will draft a response. 
Letter from Crispin D. Francisco regarding CPC Requirements

The Board received a letter dated January 8, 2013 from Crispin D. Francisco  requesting an exemption from the continuing education requirements for health reasons.  
Although the Board empathized with his situation, the Board could not waive the requirements.  The Board suggests that Mr. Francisco either complies with the requirements within 30 days, applies for Retired Status, or surrenders the license.  Ms. Courtney will draft a response.
E-Mail from regarding the Signing of Record Plats in Prince Georges County


Ms. Trust presented an e-mail which was sent by William E. Grueninger, III to the Land Surveyor's Board regarding Engineers signing record plats in Prince Georges County.  This issue was discussed at the Land Surveyor's Board meeting on January 4, 2013.  The Prince George's County code states that record plats can be prepared by a Land Surveyor or a Professional Engineer.  The Surveyor's Board concluded that record plats can not be signed by a Professional Engineer.  Mr. Mongan wants to see the full Prince George's County regulations and will discuss this matter with Thomas Orisich.
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OTHER BUSINESS

NCEES Northeast Zone Meeting


The Board was polled to determine which members would be interested in attending the Northeast zone meeting being held on May 2, 2013 thru May 4, 2013 in Cape May, NJ.  Five Board members expressed interest in attending.  Vice-Chairman Arndt stated that NCEES will pay for 2 individuals and the zone will pay for 1 individual.  The Board agreed that Vice Chairman Arndt, Mr. Rickert and Mr. Farinas will be the funded delegates.  Mr. Mongan, Ms. Perrin, and Ms. Edwards will be funded by the Board.
Nomination for Assistant Vice President of the Northeast Zone  

Motion (IX) was made by Mr. Farinas, seconded by Ms. Perrin, and unanimously carried to nominate Vice Chairman Arndt for Assistant Vice-Chairman of the Northeast Zone.



APPLICATIONS APPROVED ADMINISTRATIVELY FOR RECIPROCITY 


The following applications, supported by NCEES Model Law Engineer files, were administratively approved for licensure by the Assistant Executive Director of the Board:



Omid Ardebili


43221

John E. Pflugh


43225

Rodney Scott Bates

43068

Alexander M. Pugh

43220

Carl J. Bowyer

43096

Bruce M. Rockwell

43231

Jon E. Ekstrom

43214

James D. Schwarzmeier
43219

Jason D. Gregorgie

43229

Richard C. Stone

43223

David A. Guetig

43212

Luis G. Vargas, Jr.

42839

Charles Hanskat

43213

Adam W. Vest


43216

Edward Keasler

43222

Daniel P. Wray

43230

Paul R. McCullough

43215

APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR THE PRINCIPLES AND PRACTICE OF 

ENGINEERING EXAMINATION,  APRIL 12, 2013.


Mayokum O. Awolbamise


John M. Carney

Gene L. Bankhead



David W. Carson

Candice M. Bateman



Huidae Cho

Clarence A. Bell



Jeffrey A. Davis

Bradford T. Bentzen



Collins Dawson

Vivian A. Berra-Figuereo


Christopher Allen DeHanas

Francis J. Bonkowski



Kimberly Marie Duong

Jason Arthur Bretzke



Yibekal Essatu


Joshua D. Brown



Arsalan Faghri
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APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR THE PRINCIPLES AND PRACTICE OF 

ENGINEERING EXAMINATION,  APRIL 12, 2013 (Cont'd).


Hector D. Figueroa Hernandez

Tai-Loi Ng

Nathan E. Furhman



Mihai Paun

Michael R. Galvin



Terry Pritchett

Allison Michelle Gargano


Katie S. Reedy

Kimberly Marie Gravatt


Brandon J. Rice

Tibebu A. Hailemariam


Brendan J. Robinson

Muhammad A. Hanif



Kelvin Saldanha

Armando A. Henriquez


Zachary John Scholl

James Ernest Horting



Andrew Sherarin

Steven M. Jones



Evan M. Shirey

James Stevenson Kelly


Bruke G. Siraga

Elnaz Kermani



Deepak Thapa

Brian P. Leblanc



Frances Chidozia Udenta

Wan-Pin Lee




Parakrama Udugampola

Nicholas  John Leffner


Michael Paul Uzzo

Joshua E. Leibensperger


Stefan Y. Cheryl Wang

Brett V. Long




Hsi-Hsien Wei


Daniel E. Loveless



Scott A. Weiss


Giancarlo Aquino Manaloto


Ian Williams


Devin M. Maurizio



Keenan S. Yohe


David C. Murnan



Hong Yu


Brian A. Neiss




Adison E. Zoretic


Erin Renee Nelson

APPLICATIONS DENIED FOR THE PRINCIPLES AND PRACTICE OF 

ENGINEERING EXAMINATION,  APRIL 12, 2013.


Motion (IX) was made by Ms. Perrin, seconded by Mr. Farinas, and unanimously carried to deny four applications for the Principles and Practice of Engineering exam to he held April 12, 2013 because the applicants' qualifications did not meet the Board's requirements.

ADJOURNMENT 


Motion (X) was made by Mr. Farinas, seconded by Ms. Perrin,  and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 12:09 p.m. 


With Corrections           

     x
Without Corrections

SIGNED BY:  Steven A. Arndt, Ph.D., P.E., Vice Chairman, April 11, 2013
